
 

TO:  Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

FROM:  Mohammed Nuru, Director of Public Works 

DATE:  March 8, 2018 

SUBJECT: Project List Resolution for SB 1 Funds - FY 2018/2019 Road 

Maintenance and Rehabilitation Account (RMRA) 

 

 

Attached please find the original and 2 copies of each of the following:  

 Proposed resolution of local support; original signed by Public 
Works 

   Project list and information 

 California State Association of Counties (CSAC) RMRA Estimates 
for FY 18-19 

 Project maps 

Special Timeline Requirements: 
 
The funding agency has requested to receive the completed resolution of local 
support by May 1, 2018. 
 
Departmental representative to receive a copy of the adopted resolution: 
 
Name:  Rachel Alonso (Rachel.Alonso@sfdpw.org) 
Phone:   415.554.4139 
 
Interoffice Mail Address: Public Works, 1155 Market Street, 4th Floor 
 
Certified copy required:  Yes      No  
 
(Note: certified copies have the seal of the City/County affixed and are 
occasionally required by funding agencies.  In most cases ordinary copies without 
the seal are sufficient).  

mailto:Rachel.Alonso@sfdpw.org


Senate Bill 1 Road Maintenance and Rehabilitation Account 
 

In April 2017, Governor of California Jerry Brown signed Senate Bill 1, the Road Repair and 
Accountability Act of 2017 (SB1), which through tax and fee increases, will raise over $5 billion annually 
in new transportation revenues for the State of California.  

 
$1.5 billion of the total annual SB1 revenue is earmarked for local streets and roads 

maintenance and rehabilitation in the Road Maintenance and Rehabilitation Account (RMRA). 
California’s counties and cities receive an annual share from RMRA. In Fiscal Year 2017-18, the City and 
County of San Francisco received $7.7 million, which went towards funding three (3) pavement 
projects. 

 
On January 28, 2018, California State Association of Counties (CSAC) released San Francisco’s 

Fiscal Year 2018-19 county and city share. Now that SB1 is fully implemented, San Francisco is 
estimated to receive $22,466,461 in Fiscal Year 2018-19. In order to receive the RMRA funds, San 
Francisco must identify and approve which projects will receive RMRA funds. San Francisco Public 
Works’ Street Resurfacing program has identified six (6) projects to receive RMRA funding next fiscal 
year: 

 
• Various Locations Pavement Renovation No. 37 
• Various Locations Pavement Renovation No. 35 and Sewer Replacement 
• Various Locations Pavement Renovation No. 36 and Sewer Replacement 
• Various Locations Pavement Renovation No. 38 and Sewer Replacement 
• Various Locations Pavement Renovation No. 40 
• Various Locations Pavement Renovation No. 41 
  

For questions, please contact Rachel Alonso, San Francisco Public Works Transportation Finance 
Analyst at (415) 554-4139. 
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